
October 1, 2018 

Michael C. Fegan 
6809 Dorsey Road 
Laytonsville, MD 20882 

Chairman Grassley 
Senate Judiciary Committee 
Room SD-224 
Dirksen Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Chairman Grassley, 

I am writing to you regarding the character of Judge Brett Kavanaugh. Brett and I attended 
Georgetown Prep High School together from J-979 to 1983. We were class-mates, teammates and friends. 
attended most of the same social events that Brett attended in high school, and many after high school as well. 
I also attended "Beach Week" with him in June 1982. I have never seen Brett out of control from drinking 
alcohol. I have never seen Brett out of control in any situation, whether it be in the classroom, on the football 
field, on the basketball court or in any social setting. 

Regarding the allegation by Christine Blasey Ford, I never heard of such a gathering. We were a tight 
knit group, and I believe that if anything happened like Professor Ford described, I would have known about it. 
I never met Christine Blasey, and had never heard her name until mid-September 2018 . 

I cannot speak for the allegation from the Yale student, Deborah Ramirez, because I did not attend 
Yale. I can tell you that what Ms. Ramirez described would be completely out of character of the man I have 
known for almost 40 years. 

As to the allegation made by Julie Swetnick, I have never heard of Ms. Swetnick. My understanding 
is that she graduated from Gaithersburg High School three years before we graduated from Georgetown Prep. 
During my high school years, I did not know any girls from Gaitherburg High School. We did not socialize 
with girls from Gaithersburg High School. We did not have any kind of punch drinks, hard liquor or drugs at 
our parties. I never witnessed any kind of sexual situation at any of our parties. If there was any kind of mis­
treatment of girls at any of our parties, I assure you that my friends and I, including Brett Kavanaugh, would 
have put a stop to it immediately and would have repmted it to the Moi:!gomery County, MD Police 
Department. 

I know that last week was tough on you, as it was for many people throughout our country, and I 
appreciate the way that you have conducted the confirmation hearings. I urge all senators to vote to confirm 
Judge Brett Kavanaugh. He is one of the most ethical and moral men I know, and has been for the almost 40 
years that I have known him. 

I appreciate your time in this matter and for your service to our country. 

Michael C. Fegan 


